
The  Family  Land Heritage (FLH) program recognizes family farms and ranches engaged in continuous agricultural 
production for 100  years  or  more. The FLH program began in 1974 and over the past four decades, has  honored more 
than 5,000 Texas family farms and ranches. Every fall, TDA hosts a ceremony at the Texas State Capitol to celebrate and 
commemorate these special families who have passed down their proud agricultural legacy from generation to generation.  
At the ceremony, the families are recognized by Commissioner Miller with a certificate and photo. A commemorative 
program is created for the ceremony that includes family stories and historic pictures along with information and location 
of the property being honored. Preceding the ceremony, TDA hosts a BBQ lunch on the Southwest Capitol Lawn for 
honorees.  Honorees may also obtain a plaque recognizing their property as a Family Land Heritage recognized location.

1. How Do I Apply For The Family Land Heritage Program?
You can visit the Family Land Heritage website, www.familylandheritage.com, to download the application. Mail hard copies of the 
completed application, copies of supporting documents and photographs to Texas Department of Agriculture, 1700 N. Congress 
Ave. Austin, Texas 78701. Email digital copies of the completed application, copies of supporting documents and photographs to: 
FamilyLandHeritage@TexasAgriculture.gov.

2. What are the benefits of this program?
• Honorees are presented a certificate and are recognized at a ceremony in Austin.
• Honorees may purchase historic farm or ranch signage for their property.
• The property is documented in an annual registry available for purchase.
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4. Is there a charge to apply for FLH recognition?
There is no charge to apply.

3. Does a recognized farm/ranch receive any tax benefits or protection?
No, the FLH program is a recognition program and does not provide any tax benefits or protection from eminent domain.

5. If accepted, are any restrictions imposed on the property or is it opened to the public?

The program does not require families to report any changes to TDA after receiving their recognition nor does it open the family’s 
land to the public.  The land cannot be in the process of being sold or leased during the year of recognition.



6. My property reaches 100 years in December after the May deadline, can I  still apply?

Yes, if the founder obtained the land and started agricultural production that same year.

7. Do owners have to live on the property?
No, but owners are required to reside in Texas and be actively involved in the daily operation.

8. May I apply if the land has been leased or rented to someone outside of the family?
If the family has maintained at least 10 acres in continuous agricultural production with annual sales of $50 or more, they qualify.

9. If the land is leased/rented to a relative, is it still eligible?

Yes, as long as the land meets all of the other qualifications.

10. Is land enrolled in the Conservation Resource Program (CRP) eligible?

Yes, CRP land is eligible.

11. Are adopted children eligible to apply for the honor?

Yes, an adopted child who has received eligible land directly from a parent and/or relative may apply for the program.

12. Do all owners have to sign the application and appear before the county judge?
No, only the person completing the application needs to sign the application and appear before the judge. If that person is 
physically unable to appear before the judge, a family member may represent them and co-sign the application.

13. What type of signage can I purchase for my property?
Light aluminum historic farm and ranch gate signs for 100, 150 and 200 years may be purchased. Bronze markers made by a 
company identified by TDA may be purchased.

14. Who can i contact for further information?
Please contact the Family Land Heritage Coordinator at (512) 463-7476 or email FamilyLandHeritage@TexasAgriculture.gov

About Commissioner Sid Miller
Sid Miller is an eighth generation farmer and rancher and the 12th Commissioner of Agriculture for the great state of Texas. 

Commissioner Miller has devoted his life to the agriculture industry and supporting Texas producers and the communities they 
call home. He is a businessman, rancher, community leader, former ag teacher, and former school board member.  

Commissioner Miller is a rodeo cowboy and holds 18 world championship titles. He is an honors graduate of  
Tarleton State University in Stephenville, where he received a Bachelor of Science in Vocational Agriculture Education. 


